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 Progress Report/Committee Activity:   
 
Our Committee continues to meet regularly.  Since our last report we have met 3 times and are in the process of 
reviewing a recommended protocol that FDA has provided to help make a more objective determination of whether an 
item should be critical or not.  FDA has recommended a change from the critical/non-critical terminology and has 
proposed the following terminology to date: Priority, Priority Foundation and Other.  An excerpt from the instructions for 
use of the spreadsheet proposed for determining an items criticality explains which items fit into each of the three 
categories: 
 

When determining whether a provision meets the definition for Priority Item, consider whether it has a critical limit 
associated with it to measure control of the hazard.  If yes, it is likely to be a Priority Item.  If there is another provision 
that more directly controls the hazard, it is not likely to be a Priority Item.  If the provision supports, facilitates or 
enables the active managerial control of one or more Priority Items, it is likely to be a Priority Foundation Item. 
Examples include provisions concerning employees, supervision, necessary equipment, facilities, documentation to 
execute a priority item, etc. 

 
Items which don’t fit into either of these categories would be considered to fall into the ‘other’ category.  Additionally, the 
swing provision will probably be retained in the code for code sections that have varying degrees of criticality. 
 
An eight step risk assessment has been developed to aid in determining which category a Food Code provision falls into.  
Additionally, a spreadsheet has been designed to plug in the data and have an organized methodology for collecting and 
reviewing food code section criticality.  A list of instructions is also provided to help individuals utilize the spreadsheet and 
understand the evaluation process.  These three documents are currently being reviewed by the committee and we are 
using them to evaluate food code sections to determine if this methodology will provide uniform results.  FDA is currently 
using this form to review the entire food code.   
 
At our July 21 meeting we will be discussing our results after utilizing the protocol on selected food code sections.  The 
date marking provision is our current priority item. 
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